
Biodiversity Net Gain Exemption Statement 

The application proposal forms a small site as defined by the Regulations. This was confirmed on 

the application form that identifies the scheme as a non-major development. Further, the 

application was made on 28 March 2024. The site is therefore exempt from the biodiversity gain 

planning condition consistent with Regulation 3 of the Biodiversity Gain Requirements 

(Exemptions) Regulations 2024. Relevant extracts from the submitted application form detailed 

at the end of this document.  

Consistent with the Council’s validation requirements, a comprehensive Preliminary Ecological 

Appraisal was submitted in support of the application and details a comprehensive ecological 

review including enhancement measures detailed at paragraph 5.10 of the report. Consequently 

and consistent with NPPF paragraph 180, part (b) which seeks net gains in biodiversity. 

Accordingly, ecological enhancement can be secured through a conventional ecological planning 

condition.  
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